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Lessons from Cindy 

 

She was a student at Wollondilly Anglican College. She left a few years ago but she left 
many of us with a lesson in life; a gift.  
 

We will call her Cindy. She had led quite a traumatic life and it had left her with physical 
scars and learning difficulties. She was difficult to manage, had poor social skills was poor at sports,  
Music, arts and academic studies. Some of the staff complained that she was disruptive in class. In those 
days I was teaching classes too and so I shared some strategies that had worked for me and listened so 
that I could learn a few others to try myself. Teaching Cindy was hard. Some days were better than others 
but most were just hard. 
 

They were early days at the College and we were keen to establish the Five Distinctives - the Pursuit of  
Academic Excellence; Quality Christian Education; Pride In Belonging; Community Service and a second 
Education (Values, Virtues, Character). After refining an early attempt at a Merit scheme, we settled on 
the current recognition of Academic and Sporting progress as well as College Contribution and community  
Service. There was some spirited debate as to whether Community Service should have equal footing 
with the other noble awards that represented effort and achievement; after all, “anyone can receive recog-
nition for Community Service just for turning up for a while”. The debate raged and the relegation of Com-
munity Service started to win the day until one grandma asked to speak. 
 

“My granddaughter’s name is Cindy”. One or two of those assembled rolled their eyes. 
 

“Cindy is not very good at class work or homework. She lacks concentration. She is embarrassed by her 
lack of skill in sport and so she avoids it. She would like to contribute more to College events but she can’t 
dance and can’t sing or play an instrument – her disability makes it hard”.  
 

“Every time there is a Working Bee, Family Chapel or ANZAC Day Service, though, she gets so excited 
and won’t let us miss the event. Maybe it’s because that is the only time she is recognised for what she 
can do - she is only good at turning up and helping”. “Please keep the Community Service Award. It is the 
only award that will ever be on our ‘fridge’ at home”.  
  
One of the things most valued at the College is the willingness of many staff, students and parents to pitch 
in when they see a need and seek to help others. Ever since our first year there have been many  
occasions where this has happened. It gave them a better understanding of Cindy and other kids like her. 
And Cindy was special to God. Not surprisingly, the willingness to use our God-given gifts for the good of 
others is a strong Biblical principle. Romans 12:6 tells us that “We have different gifts according to the 
grace given us”.  
 

And this brings us to you. Seventeen years after we began, you are the students who are writing our  
history. Some of you will have gifts that you have yet to discover. They may be academic, sporting or  
creative gifts. Some of you will be the great encouragers who roll up their sleeves like Cindy did and who 
just show up. 
 

Term 4 will be an opportunity for many of you to consider leadership at the College. If not this year, then 
certainly next year. Leadership is not a gift that is exercised from behind a desk. If we are a College that 
values enterprise - and we do - I cannot imagine anyone appointing a person to leadership who does not 
have a habit of turning up - and they don’t. 
 

And here is my lesson from Cindy, the encourager …  
 

God loves Cindy exactly as much as He loves Jesus 

mailto:pa@wac.nsw.edu.au


 

    College Event Calendar - Term 3 

 

 College 

  

 Friday, 27 September   Last Day of Term 3 

               

 Secondary 

  

 Friday, 27 September           Talent Quest 
         Year 12 Formal (Evening)  
 

 

College Event Calendar - Term 4 

        

 College 

  

 Monday, 14 October   First Day of Term 4 

        P&F Meeting (Evening) 
 Saturday, 26 October   Open and Orientation Day 

 Wednesday, 30 October  14th Annual Golf Day or Ladies at the Green 
        High Tea 
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Please Note:  
A reminder to parents and grandparents; please  

DO NOT park in the designated “Staff Parking” Area in the corner 
near the Deakin Admin Building at any time. 

 

Thank you 

14th Annual Golf Day or Ladies High Tea at the 
Green High Tea 

 

Venue:    Camden Lakeside Country Club 

Save This Date:  Wednesday, 30 October 
Contact:     College Office - 02 4684 2577 



From the Deputy’s Desk 
________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

NOTE: Term 4 commences Monday, 14 October - WEEK A on the Timetable 

Term 4 will commence with a new timetable due to staffing changes. Student 
timetables will be available in Edumate during the holidays. 
 

HSC Examinations - Exam Rules and Procedures 

 

HSC Examinations - Exam Rules and Procedures 

The HSC Written Examinations commence on Thursday, 17 October and finish for Wollondilly  
students on Monday, 11 November. 
 

Year 12 students need to be aware of their examination timetable and allow plenty of time in their 
travel arrangements to be present for the commencement of each examination. You should plan to 
arrive at least 30 minutes before the exam starts. NESA does not allow appeals for illness or  
misadventure based on misreading timetables or arriving late for examinations because a student 
slept in. It is also important to be aware of the examination rules for each exam what materials are 
permitted to be taken in to the examination room. 
 

The main rules and requirements for HSC examinations are set out in the booklet, Rules and  
Procedures for Higher School Certificate Candidates, issued to every student when they begin their 
HSC study, and every student - by signing their Confirmation of Entry form (PDF) - agrees to abide 
by these rules. Each year a relatively small number of HSC students are reported for breaching  
examination rules. Read more about exam rule breaches. 
 

Release of HSC results - Time to update student details 

2019 HSC results will be sent to students via email and text message from 6.00 am on Tuesday,  
17 December. Students will also be able to access their results at the same time via Students 
Online. 
 

It is important NESA has accurate student contact details. Students need to log into Students 
Online and check that their email addresses and mobile phone numbers are correct. If a College 
email address is recorded, they should consider changing it to a personal one, as students will have 
left the College when results are released. 
 

For further information go to Students Online or call 1300 138 323. 
 

ATAR Results release Tuesday, 17 December at 1.00 pm 

 

Year 8 Electives 2020 

Year 8 Elective lines for 2020 have been finalised. The majority of students received their highest 
preferences (95%). A small number of students were disappointed either because subjects did not 
run due to low ‘take-up’ or the combination of courses created clashes against the student’s preferred 
choices. 
 

The final result or solution was arrived at after weeks of running different models with continuous fine 
tuning of the variables. The final outcome represents the best result for the greatest number of  
students, although certainly not perfect. 
The outcome is below. The lines represent a block of six periods per fortnight that run on the  
timetable. 
 

Mr Ian Croger 
Deputy Headmaster 
 

 

 

Line 1 Line 2 

Commerce Commerce 

Dance Food Techology 

Drama German 

Food Technology Industrial Technology - Timber 
Industrial Technology -  Timber PASS 

iSTEM Textiles Technology 

Visual Arts   

http://studentsonline.bos.nsw.edu.au/go/seniorstudy/hsc_rules_and_procedures/
http://studentsonline.bos.nsw.edu.au/go/seniorstudy/hsc_rules_and_procedures/
http://www.boardofstudies.nsw.edu.au/manuals/pdf_doc/hsc_confirmation_entry.pdf
http://www.boardofstudies.nsw.edu.au/exam-rule-breaches/
http://news.bostes.nsw.edu.au/blog/2016/8/31/release-of-hsc-results-time-to-update-student-details
https://studentsonline.bostes.nsw.edu.au/
https://studentsonline.bostes.nsw.edu.au/
https://studentsonline.bostes.nsw.edu.au/


Pastoral Care T-12  
________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Last day of Term 

On Friday, 27 September the last day of Term 3, the College will have a House  
Fundraising Day that will be focused on supporting Mission Aviation Fellowship.  
 

Below is some information about this organisation that we are supporting - 
 

Mission Aviation Fellowship (MAF) is a Christian organisation that provides aviation services for  
people living in remote areas around the world. 

 

For over 70 years, MAF has been serving isolated people by using aircraft to bring in the essentials 
of life as well as medical care, emergency food and Christian hope. 
 

Our purpose is to deliver practical and spiritual care to people in places of deepest human need.  
Every four and a half minutes, a MAF plane takes off or lands somewhere in the world. These flights 
enable crucial work by many aid and development agencies, missions, local churches and other  
national groups. 
 

MAF is serving the Church and communities in remote areas where flying is not a luxury, but a  
lifeline www.maf.org.au 

 

The College has had a long standing partnership with MAF dating back to our involvement with MAF 
as part of our Arnhem Land Mission Trip. Students are asked to bring a gold coin to donate to the  
organisation that will be collected during Roll Call on Wednesday, 25, Thursday, 26 and Friday,  
27 September. The House Group that raises the most money will be announced later that day at the 
Talent Quest. 
 

Students in Years T-11 will be able to wear House Shirt and Sports PE Uniform. Students can 
choose to wear Sports Tracksuit top and bottoms or College Sports Shorts. Students can wear a  
different hat and socks on the day as part of Crazy Hat/Socks element to the day. All other normal 
uniform guidelines apply. 
 

Another tradition that takes place on this day is the Talent Quest. This will involve students in Years  
5-11 both as performers and the audience and is always an enjoyable and encouraging way to finish 
the Term. 
 

Mr Liam Toland 

Director of Pastoral Care T-12 

 

 

 

 

http://maf.org.au/


Pastoral Matters - Middle Years 5-8 
________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Teaching Kids not to jump to conclusions 

Many children jump to conclusions when an unpleasant situation occurs, thinking and 
acting impulsively rather than thinking rationally before reacting. (This is not just the  
domain of kids, by the way!) While these snap judgements may be justified, in reality 
they are the least likely to be the right ones. 
 

Slowing down your thinking and avoiding jumping to conclusions is a great resilience 
skill that can be improved with practice. As a parent, you can model this type of thinking, reciting the 
possibilities out loud so your kids can see how it’s done. 
 

For example, imagine a boy walking across a schoolyard when he’s hit in the face by a football. He  
automatically thinks someone is trying to hurt him, basing his conclusion on the fact that he has been 
on the receiving end of some rough treatment in the past. He is angry and starts a fight with the boy 
who kicked the ball, with both of them ending up in trouble. 
 

Don’t react, hit the pause button instead 

In contrast, if the boy had paused to think before reacting, he may have drawn quite a different  
conclusion. He might have looked at the person who kicked the ball and knowing that boy’s general skill 
level, understood that the most likely scenario was that it was just an accident. In fact, the chances of 
the boy deliberately aiming at and successfully hitting him were very slim. He would have laughed and 
kept walking or joined in the game. 
 

Imagine a girl waiting outside a shop for her friends. They are late and after 10 minutes the girl gets  
annoyed, concluding that her friends have ditched her - they had tricked her into going to the shops and 
were never going to meet her; they just wanted to make a fool of her! She sends them an angry text 
message and goes home in a huff. 
 

This is classic pessimistic thinking - the type that often spirals out of control, leaving a person feeling 
physically and emotionally exhausted. 
 

If, instead of jumping to conclusions, this girl had slowed down and thought through the possibilities, 
she would have realised there were lots of quite reasonable scenarios causing her friends to be late. 
Perhaps they had missed their bus or they got stuck in traffic. Maybe they got on the wrong bus. The 
buses always run late anyway. Instead of her angry text message she could simply have sent a  
questioning one, wondering if her friends were okay. She could even have called them! 
 

Resilience is a skill 
Slowing down your thinking and avoiding jumping to conclusions is a great resilience skill that can be 
improved with practice. As a parent, you can model this type of thinking, reciting the possibilities out 
loud so your kids can see how it’s done. If you are the type of parent who instantly assumes the worst 
and builds mountains out of molehills, this practice could help you as well. (Don’t forget to do this when 
making judgements about your children’s behaviour too!) 
 

It can be challenging to think rationally in our modern lives. The propensity of the media to focus on 
sensationalism and worst case scenarios in many news items doesn’t help - they simply normalise the 
practice of catastrophising. “The worst recession in years…”, “Record drought figures…”, “Poll figures 
spell defeat for the Government” - you know, the attention grabbing headlines. 
 

But neither we as adults, nor our kids, need to think this way. We can think differently, reach our own 
conclusions and teach our kids to do the same. 
 

Mr Peter Hazlewood 

Pastoral Care Coordinator 5-8 



Performance News 
________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Musical BBQ 

At the Musical BBQ on Friday we were able to announce the College Musical for 2020, 
Bring It On! We are very excited about this production and look forward to starting  
rehearsal next term. 
 

For all cast members, the College Musical rehearsals will be held each Monday  
afternoons from 2.45 pm until 5.30 pm.  
 

This will commence in Term 4 for students in Years 7-11 (2020) and Term 1 for students in  
Years 5 and 6 (2020). Students must be collected promptly at 5.30 pm by a parent or caregiver. 
 

Please note, students who commence at the College in Term 1, 2020 will still be able to join the cast. 
 

We will host auditions at our first rehearsal next Term. Students who would like to audition for a main 
role should prepare a short song. All students will be taught an ensemble song and asked to participate 
in some dancing and acting so that we can determine the best place for everyone within the cast. 
 

Students will be provided with a note outlining the expectations of participating in the Musical at their 
first rehearsal. Students can sign up outside Melba staffroom or just turn up at our first rehearsal. 
 

Set Design will commence in Week 2 of Term 4 for students in Years 7-11 (2020). 
 

End of Term Assemblies 

Congratulations to all who performed at the end of Term assemblies. A special thank you to Ms Bridge 
and our Junior Band who still delivered an outstanding performance at Middle Formal Assembly despite 
their ensemble leader being ill on the day. What would we do without you, Ms Bridge? 

  

Upcoming Events...  
 

Talent Quest 
This Friday our annual College Talent Quest will be held at the Shoulder To Shoulder Shelter. The 
event will run from 1.00 pm to 2.35 pm and involves all students in Years 5 to 11. It is sure to be an  
exciting afternoon of performances and a great opportunity to hear from our fundraising partner,  
Mission Aviation Fellowship. 
 

MISA Drama PIP Day 

On Wednesday, 16 October our College will host the third annual MISA region Drama PIP Day (Play 
Building in Practice). This will involve a number of elective Drama students from our own College and 
other MISA-region schools participating in workshops led by industry professionals. Students in Year 10 
and Year 11 Drama will receive a permission slip for this event and should return them promptly to  
Mrs Talbot. 
 

O Day 

On Saturday, 26 October our College will host its annual O Day (Orientation and Open Day). Our  
College Strings, College Vocal, Junior Strings and Junior Vocal ensemble students will be invited to  
perform at this event along with some soloists. Please return your permission slips as soon as possible 
to your ensemble leader or Mrs Talbot so that we can plan for this event. 
  

Mrs Sarah Talbot 
Performing Arts Coordinator T-12  
 

 

 



Music and the Brain - Week 3 
________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 

For the final week of this series, it is the most exciting opportunity I get as a music 
teacher. Teaching students the fundamentals of reading music notation and how to 
better play their instrument are important aspects of my profession, as well as opening 
student’s eyes to different musical genres and styles, musical cultures of the world and 
what different concepts mould together to make a piece of music. But when students 
present to class without their instrument and without their music, exciting opportunities 
arise to allow their imagination to take control of their music practice. 
 

Studies have shown that musicians that play music with their music and instrument, versus musicians 
that have nothing and imagine themselves reading their music and playing their instrument don’t have 
much if any difference in the levels of activity of their brain. ‘Imagining music activates the auditory  
cortex and stimulates the motor cortex.’ (Griffin, 2017) It is therefore, important that students realise that 
imagining or mental practice is possible and important to do, when physically practicing their music is 
not possible. 
 

Over the course of the past four weeks, many different methods have been explored for students to  
utilise both at the College during their music lessons or at home when they practice. Music is a  
worthwhile and important skill to study and learn. It is proven that studying music can have meaningful 
effects on our brain and help other areas such as numeracy and literacy. “Playing music occupies more 
areas of the brain than does language. Music uses both hemispheres simultaneously and is possibly 
more whole-brain than any known activity.’ (Wilson, 1987). This statement has come from  
Neuroscientist Frank Wilson and reiterates the importance of utilising such methods explored this Term. 
These methods offer challenges for a lifetime and ‘will improve all around musicianship and more fully 
engage the entire brain.’ (Griffin, 2017) 
  

Griffin, M. (2017). Learning Strategies for Musical Success. Music Education World, Adelaide. 
Wilson, F. (1987). Speech presented at California Music Education Association Conference, San Diego, 
California on 17 March  
 

Mr Lloyd Grant 
Acting Creative Arts and LOTE Coordinator 
 

‘My Tech’ 2020 
_______________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 

In 2020 our ‘MyTech’ program will have been rolled out to every student in secondary 
and all students will be bringing their own device to College. For those students in 
Year 6 who are wondering what this requires I will be providing more information at the 
Orientation Day at the beginning of next term. If you are wanting to know more about 
‘MyTech’ and the specifications for devices before this, then the information can be 
found on the College website http://mytech.wac.nsw.edu.au.  
 

To assist you with the process of purchasing a device we have produced a Question and Answer  
Booklet that can be downloaded from the above website. This booklet provides answers to all the  
frequently asked questions about ‘MyTech’. 
 

Once you have purchased a device it is important to install all the required software. This software can 
be accessed at http://mytech.wac.nsw.edu.au/software.php free of charge, this also includes free  
access to Office 365. Those students going into Year 7 in 2020 will be able to access Office 365 once 
Term 1 begins and will be given more details about this at the ‘MyTech’ connect sessions at the start of 
the year. 
 

If you have any specific questions that are not answered on the website, you can email them to 
mytech@wac.nsw.edu.au. 
 

Wayne Baulch  
Secondary Learning Innovations Coordinator 
 

http://mytech.wac.nsw.edu.au
http://mytech.wac.nsw.edu.au/software.php


Year 12 geography Fieldwork to the  
Badu Mangroves, Sydney Olympic Park 
________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 

On Friday, 13 September students in Year 12 Geography travelled to Sydney Olympic 
Park as part of their fieldwork requirements for the HSC course. Students  
studied an inter tidal wetland ecosystem and supported their content knowledge by 
making observations, measuring and recording data at the site; all of which will assist 
them in their HSC Examination this year.   
 

The students have certainly gained so much more than they could have in the class room with the  
numerous fieldwork opportunities they have been given over the course the Stage 6 program. They are 
better able to articulate the new concepts and case studies they have learnt about and have a more  
holistic understanding about the significant role Geography plays in their everyday lives, regardless of 
where their journey takes them next!   
 

Another exhausting but equally fantastic day. 
 

Mrs Trudy Miller 
Geography Teacher 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Wheelchair Sports: Year 9 Physical Activity and 
Sports Studies 
________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 

On Friday 20 September the Year 9 Physical Activity and Sports Studies class  
participated in the NSW Wheelchair Roadshow. Currently students are studying  
physical activity for specific groups, including people with a disability. Students had the 
opportunity to participate in wheelchair basketball.  
 

This proved to be a great opportunity for students to experience first-hand a few of the challenges and 
also the opportunities people with a disability face.  
 

Mr Josh Hewitt 
PDHPE Teacher 



 Secondary Sport 
_________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

NSW CIS Athletics 

On Tuesday we had eight students compete at the NSW CIS  
Athletics Championships. We had some fantastic results including 
the following medallists; Zoe Daniels (1st Discus - New CIS  
Record and 3rd Shot Put), Kirra Bennett-Smith (1st Javelin),  
PJ French (1st Discus), Grace Meier-Kapavale (1st Discus and 3rd 
Shot Put) and Travis Baxter (3rd 800m).  
 

Congratulations to each of the athletes on such fine achievements 

 and best of luck to those competing at the NSW All Schools 

 Championships later this week.  
 

Term 4 MISA Trials 

This week we held the first trial for our Term 4 MISA sports. If students are still interested in trialling 
they will have another opportunity in Week 1 of Term 4. Students just need to see Mr Goldsbrough in  
advance so they can be added to the list. The sports on offer are: 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

NASSA Jnr Basketball Gala Day 

The NASSA Gala Day is early next Term (Week 2). Students who have been selected should have  
already received their notes from their coaches. These notes are officially due back by Week 1 next 
Term but it would great to finalise our teams this term if possible.  
 

NASSA Cricket Gala Day 

The NASSA Cricket Gala Day is on in Week 3, Term 4. These teams have been selected from our 
MISA teams/trials. Students who have been selected should have already received their notes from 
their coaches and are due back in Week 1 of next Term. 
 

Mr Mark Goldsbrough 

Secondary Sports Coordinator 
 

      

      

 

 

 

 

 

                   

                   

         

 

Upcoming Events 

 

Tuesday, 15 October   Term 4 MISA Trials #2 

Wednesday, 16 October  Elective Sport Sign Ups 

Thursday, 24 October  NASSA Jnr Basketball Gala Day 

Monday, 28 October   NASSA Cricket Gala Day 

 

Girls Boys 

7-9 Softball 7-9 Indoor Cricket 
7-9 AFL 7-9 AFL 

7-9 OzTag 7-9 OzTag 

10/11 Volleyball 10/11 Volleyball 
10/11 Frisbee 10/11 Frisbee 



 Primary Sport 
_____________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Winter IPSSO Uniforms 

The winter IPSSO season has now concluded and uniforms must be returned.  
Students who fail to return their uniforms will be unable to compete in the summer 
competition. 
 

Summer IPSSO Competition 

The Summer IPSSO competition will begin in Week 2 of Term 4. The first game will 
be played at Macarthur Anglican School. Students were selected for these teams in Term 1. Uniforms 
will be given out at the start of next Term. 
 

Stage 3 Term 4 Swimming 

As part of the Term 4 College Sport Program. Students in Years 5 and 6 will have the opportunity to 
take part in swimming lessons and squad training at Wollondilly Leisure Centre. Places in these  
programs are limited and notes should be returned as soon as possible. 
 

Mr Stuart Houweling  

Primary Sport Coordinator  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Extra Curricular  
_________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

PJ French placed 1st
 in Under 12’s Discus today at the CIS Athletics. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Upcoming Events 

 

Wednesday, 23 October  IPSSO games at Macarthur Anglican 

Thursday, 24 October  NASSA AFL gala Day 



Transition  
_____________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

This week was a busy week for Transition, who took a bus to go and 
visit the Olive Farm. 
 

Farmer McPherson showed us the sheep, chickens and the mandarin 
tree (which we loved eating mandarins from). Did you know sheep only 
have teeth on the bottom - no top teeth? Did you know some chickens 
lay blue eggs? Did you know sheep eat mandarins? We learnt so much 
on our visit. Thank you to Mr Edwards and Mr Stevens for taking us on the buses. 
 

We also enjoyed a picnic lunch with our Year 12 Prayer buddies. We wish them all the best with the 
HSC and into the future.  
 

Mrs Belusic and Mrs Wood 

Transition Teachers  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Canteen News 
_____________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Calling all volunteers - we need your assistance for Term 4. If you are available to 
help out in Canteen next Term please fill in a form and drop it into student reception 
or the canteen. Any help will be greatly appreciated. If anyone wants to help out on a 
Tuesday you could just do two hours from 11.00 am - 1.00 pm. 
 

Please be aware that towards the end of Term many regular food items from the 
menu will become unavailable. We will have some snack foods “Red Day” that are not on our regular 
menu for sale on the last day of Term priced from 50 cents 

 

Mrs Carolyn Richards, Canteen Supervisor 
Think healthy, Eat healthy, Live healthy 

 

Applications For Enrolment 
_____________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Applications continue to pour in for 2020 and beyond across all year groups, but  
especially our entry years of Transition, Kindergarten, Year 7 and Year 11. All current 
College families looking to enrol siblings for the coming years are encouraged to do 
so without delay to avoid disappointment.   
 

Application packs are available from the College Office or from the College website. 
 

Students Leaving at the End of 2019 
_________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

If your child will not be attending the College in 2020, please give written notice by the end of Term 3 
so that your bond may be returned and to avoid Term 1, 2020 fees and charges, as per the Terms 
and Conditions of Enrolment. 
 

Mrs Kristy Biddle 

Development Officer 



Community 
____________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

 Wollondilly Cares 

From time to time, families undergo trauma such as severe or terminal illness. There are short term support 
structures in place at the College to assist families during these times. The WACCares Program  

 offers practical support such as meals for families. Please contact Mrs Hay at the College, to assist.  
 Confidentiality will be respected when requested. 
 

 School Holiday Football Clinics 

 Week 1 - (Monday, 30 September - Thursday, 3 October) 
 Week 2 - (Tuesday, 8 October - Thursday, 10 October) 
 Cost - $95.00 per person  
 More information, visit www.footballsouthcoast, email office@footballsouthcoast or call 4285 6929 

 

 Southern Highlands Touch Football - Junior Nominations Now Open 

 Where: Ironmines Oval Mittagong 

 When: Monday, 14 October - Monday, 9 December 
 Cost:  $25.00 per player 
 For more information please email southernhighlandstouch@gmail.com or call Kelly on 0417 269 741 

 

 The Y Vacation Care - Spring 2019 School Holiday Program 

 Website: ymcansw.org.au/picton 

 When: Monday, 30 September - Friday, 11 October  
 

 Social, non contact AFL 9’s 

 Where:  Hannaford Oval, Broughton Street, Wilton 

 When:  Wednesdays - Competition starts Wednesday,  
    23 October.  
    Matches played at 5.30 pm till 6.30 pm  
 Duration:   Nine weeks 

 Cost:   $350.00 per team 

    Free come and try evening on Wednesday, 16 October 
 Register at: http://afl9s.com.au/venues/nsw 

 For more information please contact Joshua O’Riordan on 0425 458 423 or email  
 joshua.oriordan1@gmail.com   

 

 Mittagong RSL Disco 

 Where: Mittagong RSL - Bessemer Street, Mittagong 

 When: Saturday, 28 September  
 Time:  4.00 pm to 6.00 pm 

 Ages:  Up to 14 years 

 Cost:  $5.00 per person 

 All money raised goes back to the children in the Southern Highlands community. For more  
 information, please contact Sandra on 0412 321 555. 
 

 Superhero Training Workshop 

 When: Friday, 4 October 
 Age:  Between 5-12 Years 

 Where: Upstairs in the View room at Wollondilly Library 

 Cost:  $5.00 per person  
 Bookings can be made online at www.library.wolondilly.nsw.gov.au/Bookings or 4677 8300 

 

 Library Holiday Activities  
 For more information, please visit www.library.wolondilly.nsw.gov.au 

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

Please note that the above is a service to the Community and items advertised do not necessarily  
carry the endorsement of the College. The College tries to be selective with what is advertised but cannot 

take responsibility. Please look into events advertised carefully. 



P&F  
 

 

Clothing Pool 
 

The Clothing Pool has a variety of good quality used clothing for sale at reasonable  
prices. Also available for purchase is a selection of new socks and ties! 
 

Opening Hours 

Monday  7.45 am - 8.30 am 

Tuesday  7.45 am - 8.30 am 

Friday  7.45 am - 8.30 am 

 

Location 

White Cottage - side windows opposite FLOWERS Canteen. 
 

If you can spare an hour in the morning to volunteer at the Clothing Pool, please contact 
Melissa on 0415 402 013. It is a great way to meet other parents and save a few dollars. 
 

The Clothing Pool is part of the P&F with all funds raised going towards the College. 
 

Mrs Melissa Whishaw 

P&F Clothing Pool Coordinator 
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…friendraising and fundraising 

Diamond Sponsor 
Bradcorp 

 

Double Gold 

Hume Building 

Simec Mining 

Stanton Dahl Architects 

 

Gold Sponsors 

Anytime Fitness Tahmoor 
Best Practice Commercial &  
Accounting Services 

Carpenter Partners Real Estate 

Hills Commercial Cleaning (QUEDOS) 
Ken Shafer Smash Repairs 

Kwik Kopy Macarthur 
Narellan Pools 

Nu-era Homes 

Taverner Landscapes 

Top Quality Homes   

Silver Sponsors 

Abode Property 

Boral Operations Maldon  
BPB Earthmoving 

Lowes 

Cornerstone 

Flight Centre Camden 

HairBomb 

Little Elves Childcare 

Little Elves OOSH 

Mittagong Auto Tech 

Mowbray Park Farmstays 

Natural Services Pty Ltd 

Pinnacle Tax & Accounting 

Tahmoor Garden Centre 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Thank you to our Diamond, Double Gold, Gold and Silver Sponsors shown above. We also 
thank our Bronze Sponsors who will be advertised on the College website on the Sponsors’ 

Page along with the above. If you would like to sponsor the College, please  
contact Mr Bill Norman (P&F President) or Mrs Deborah Cook in the College office. 



P&F …friendraising and fundraising 
Term 3, 2019 

 

Casey’s Toys (Shopping Fundraising Night)  
Date and Time to be confirmed  
(Sometime in November) 
 

Come along and enjoy a night out with your friends  
and do some Christmas shopping.  
Nibblies and drinks supplied. 

____________________________________________________________________ 

 

Business Directory 

 

Offering top of the range gym facility with 24/7 access to 
the people of the Wollondilly. Access to over 500 clubs 
Australia wide. Make healthy happen.  
 

 

 

Little Elves OOSH caters for children from Kindy to 
Year 6 and is situated at Bargo Public School. We offer 
before and after school care for Bargo Public School 
and Vacation Care for all children within this age 
range.  

 

 

 

 

Country Valley is a family owned, local business processing 

award winning milk, yoghurt and cream sourced from their  
own farm and that of other local farmers.  
 

 

 

 

 

HCC provides professional cleaning services to the  
educational sector. We pride ourselves on our customer  
service and communication  

 
 

 

Wollondilly Anglican College P&F wishes everyone 

a safe holiday and see you in Term 4. 
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Wollondilly Anglican Church 
 

Everybody is welcome to attend our Service on Sunday at 9.00 am. We would love to see your family 
there. 
 

Facebook@christchurchwollondilly  
www.christchurchwollondilly.com  
PO Box 43, Bargo 

Reverend Stephen Swanepoel 
 

LEARNING - LOVING - LIVING  

Headmaster Happenings 
______________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

September  
 

Thursday, 26 Year 12 Graduation Assembly 

   Student Enrolment Interviews 2020 

   Staff Meeting 

   Rural Fire Service Graduation of Cadets 

   Angus Taylor visit and STEM Award Presentation 

Friday, 27  Talent Quest 
   Middle Chapel 
   (Evening) Year 12 Formal 
Saturday, 28 German Speaking Tour Departs 

Sunday, 29 German Speaking Tour 
 

 

October  
 

Monday, 14 Day 1 -  Term 4 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mittagong Anglican Church 

 

Contact: Children's Minister Rochelle Fussell, 0439 455 005 or rf@mittang.com.au. All leaders in  
Follow and Kids@Mac have Working With Children Checks, and are trained in accordance with Safe 
Ministry Guidelines. All our groups run during school Terms. 
 

Children in K-4 are welcome to attend Kids@Mac: a fun afterschool club at Mittagong Anglican Church. 
When:  Runs every Tuesday 

Time:  3.30 pm - 5.00 pm. 
Cost   $3.00 per Week/$20.00 per Term (with family discounts). 
 

Come along for games, craft, songs, afternoon tea, stories and more! This term our theme is “The Lion 
the Witch & the Wardrobe” so join us in a Narnian adventure. 
 

http://www.christchurchwollondilly.com
mailto:rf@mittang.com.au


 

Prayer Points from our Link Missionaries in Africa -  
Rev Kevin and Karen Flanagan 

 

 

Please Thank God: 
 

 That he is growing his church in Mishamo. 
 For the recent visits of friends from Australia. 
 For several confirmation safaris currently taking place. 
 

 

Please Ask God: 
 

 That the teaching that was conducted in Mishamo will produce fruit that will last for eternity. 
 For the preparation of another teaching safari in early October. 
 That a Mobile Bible School can be arranged before the wet season. 
 

 

Psalm 127:1 Unless the Lord builds the house, its builders labour in vain. 
 

Excellence, Endurance, Eternity. 
 

Pretend Headmasters 

Pretend Headmasters - Ruby Joseph (KH) and Peyton McLaughlin (KH) would like to wish 
everyone a safe and restful holiday.  

 

Don’t forget to wear your Summer Uniform in Term 4  


